

Mr. Carl W. Dabelstein 8209 West 78th Street Overland Park, Kansas 66204

Dear Mr. Dabelstein

We received your letter of December 22, 1987 advising us that you had picked up WADU way up there in Overland Park, Kansas. It was really great to know that you could hear us and yes, you were exactly right about what you heard. John Scott, our morning drive time man, did say that you couldn't find three wise men in Baton Rouge.

We came on the air on December 11, 1987 so you heard one of our first few weeks of broadcasting.

Thanks again for letting us hear from you.

Yours very truly,

Radio Station WADU

VHduT